
Well done, Mathematicians!! 
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MacMillan Mile 
The Whole School will be joining RAFC Cranwell on Tuesday 
28th June 2016 to help raise money for the MacMillan Trust. 
Parents are welcome to join us on the day. More details to 

follow. 

School BBQ 
The School Annual BBQ will 
take place on Thursday 30th 
June 2016 from 16:30 – 
19:00 here at School. More 
details to follow. 
 

GB Athlete 

On Friday 10th June a team of four of Cranwell's finest 
mathematicians, Cerys Batt, Scarlett Enright, Ryan 

McAndrew and Angus Taylor, attended the annual Inter-
Primary School Mathematics Competition at St George's 

Academy, Sleaford.  It was a fiercely contended match, 
with fifteen schools pitching their wits in a series of very 
challenging rounds.  The children had to work together 
and apply their knowledge and understanding to 
questions such as: 
The Grand Old Duke of York had 10,000 men. 
He lost 10% of them on the way up the hill,  

Then he lost 15% of his remaining men on the way 
back down. 
What percentage of his original men was  left? 
Memorise the first twenty digits of 
Pi: 3.1415926535897932384 

The team worked very hard and were delighted to come 
in a very commendable third, only five points off the 

top place.  What a wonderful accolade with which to 
end their Year 6 maths! 

 

 

Final Assembly 
Parents of children in Year 6 are welcome to join us for our 
final assembly on Thursday 21st July @1:20pm. 
In the past, parents have organised certain surprises on the 
last day for the Year Six children leaving Cranwell, before 
moving to secondary school. Please note, this arrangement 

is not organised by the School or the PTA, and is normally 

organised by those parents wishing to participate. If parents 
do organise any vehicles (limo etc) please can you let the 
school office know, so that we can arrange parking facilities 
if required. Many thanks. 
 
 

Are you interested in Music Tuition from September? We will 
have spaces for Brass (Cornet, Trombone, Baritone, 
Euphonium) Woodwind (Flute, Clarinet, Saxophone) Strings 
(Violin, Viola, Cello, Guitar), Piano, Drums and Singing. 
Anyone wanting to pop in to chat to the music teachers or 

organise a taster session can do so by getting in touch with 

Mr Daz Carter via email at: daz.carter@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 
 

Music Tuition 

We’re EXCITED to be 
welcoming GB Athlete Joe 
Roebuck to school tomorrow.  

Joe Roebuck will be leading 
some energetic fitness circuits 
with the children and hosting 
an assembly with a Question & 

Answer session to help inspire 
the children into more sport 

and exercise.  
We’re asking the school 
community to help by 
sponsoring the children to 
complete the fitness circuits in 
order to raise money for 
Cranwell Primary School to buy 

more sports equipment. 
There are two easy ways to 
sponsor the children: using 
paper sponsorship form that 
your child will have brought 

home, or just as easy, it takes 
a few minutes to create an 

online fundraising page for 
your child at 
www.sportsforschools.org/even
t/NG321 link. 
The children are already 
excited: we hope you’ll be 

feeling the buzz as well! 
 

http://www.sportsforschools.org/event/NG321
http://www.sportsforschools.org/event/NG321


Upcoming Events 
Year One Phonics Screening Test- This is a statutory test that 

will take place for all Year One pupils during the week commencing 
Monday 13th June 2016  

 
Experience’s Day 

Friday 17th June 2016 
 

MacMillan Mile 
Tuesday 28th June 2016: times to be arranged 

 
School BBQ 

Thursday 30th June 2016 
 

Key Stage One Sports’ Day  
Monday 4th July @ 1:15pm  

 
Key Stage Two Sports’ Day  

Friday 8th July @ 1:15pm 
 

Whole School Picnic 
Wednesday 19th July 2016 

 
 

This Academic Year: 

Term 6 ends – Thursday 21st July 2016 
 

Next Academic Year 
Term 1: Monday 5th Sept – Friday 21st Oct 2016 

Term 2: Tuesday 1st Nov – Tuesday 20th Dec 2016 
Term 3: Wed 4th January – Fri 10th Feb 2017 

Term 4: Mon 20th Feb – Fri 31st Mar 2017 
Term 5 : Tuesday 18th Apr – Friday 26th May 2017 

Term 6 : Mon 5th Jun – Thursday 19th July 2017 
 

 
 
  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 

 
 

Telephone 01400 261271 
Fax            01400 262217 

E-mail  enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 
or visit  

www.cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 
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Parents’ Waiting Area 
Apologies for any inconvenience caused with the 
renovation of the parent waiting area. The area required 

urgent attention due to broken and uneven slabs, and the 
works being carried out will hopefully create a much more 
user friendly and pleasant area for parent’s to meet. Work 
will continue for the next couple of weeks. 
Thank you for your patience while this takes place. 
 

 
 

Classes for September 2016 
As normal procedure, we are unable to 
predict exactly whose class your 
child/children will be in for the next 

academic year. A decision cannot be made 
until Monday 5th September, when all 
children return to school, along with the 
new intake children who enter the school 
in different year groups.  As with every 
year this is something we cannot foresee 

as admission forms are even received on 
the first training days in September. This 
then means a reshuffle of some of the 

class lists to accommodate these children. 
Staff are unaware of who will be in their 
classes and will receive their class lists, as 
usual, in September.  

More information will be issued concerning 
the first day back towards the end of 
term.  I’m sure we have your 
understanding concerning this matter.   
 

Leaving or Posted? 
To help us plan for new admissions we would appreciate it 

if you could let us know if your child/children will be 
leaving Cranwell Primary School during the term. Many 

thanks! 

Children arriving before 8:45am 
Please can parents ensure that no children arrive at 
school prior to 8:45am. Some children are congregating 
within the parents’ waiting area, and are not supervised. 
Please ensure when your children arrive at school, the 

parents’ waiting area and bike sheds are used 

appropriately and that children are not running around 
these areas. Thank you for your support in this matter.   

Bike Sheds 
Can we please request that parents ensure that children 
are not running in and around the bicycle sheds. Please 
note, any loss, damage or theft of bikes and scooters in 

the sheds are not the responsibility of the School, but we 
do request all parents help in ensuring accidents do not 
happen within this area.   
Your cooperation in this matter is greatly appreciated. 
  

Sun Protection 
Don’t forget to apply sun cream to your child before school 

and send them to school with sun hats and a water bottle. 
Water bottles and sun hats are available from the school 
office.  

mailto:enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk
http://www.cranwell.lincs.sch.uk/

